Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, January 9, 2024
Committee Members: Chairman Terry Green, David Wessels and Jennifer Powell

The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Joe Thompson, Christopher Grant, and Janice Hoover.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Christopher Grant, from Juniata College, was there to present his stormwater management project, where he would use students from the college to work with the borough and a local granting agency to purchase stencils and install signs on major storm drains around the downtown area to not dump items down these drains and to place an educational sign at Portstown Park describing this project.
Christopher Grant said that his students would help write this grant.
The committee agreed to allow Christopher Grant to move on with this project and to keep us informed.
Janice Hoover said she was there to talk about the streets and the plowing of these streets, that she is parking three feet from the curb and wanted to know why they did not remove the snow when there were no cars on the street to begin with.
Chairman Terry Green said that our main objective is to keep the streets open first, then push back. Terry said there is a lot of area to cover, and we have only so many trucks to plow the streets.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall asked if there were any questions in his report?
Travis Gutshall said the recycling truck is down and will be taking it somewhere to be fixed.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer said that Bruce & Merrilees will be starting the traffic signal project on January 29, 2024, and will start on Washington Street.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said the guys are doing an excellent job.
Chairman Terry Green called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Terry Green called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:25 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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